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Contact Point: Metrc® Support   Subject: Metrc External Transfers One-Time Extension 

Reason: To help process requests from South Dakota users into Metrc. 

 
 
Greetings Metrc Users,  
 
The South Dakota Medical Cannabis Program is extending the deadline for the 
conclusion of beginning inventory to October 14, 2022, 5:00 pm central time.  
This is a modification to the previous deadline of October 3, 2022, described in 
the original announcement.  The South Dakota Medical Cannabis Program are 
considering beginning inventory as any cannabis you have in your possession now 
that you did not acquire from an in-state vendor with a pre-existing Metrc tag 
from South Dakota. 

The South Dakota Medical Cannabis Program has stated that there will be no 
further extension granted after October 14, 2022. Prefacing if your establishment 
will not be operational prior to this deadline, any cannabis you purchase for your 
establishment must exist in Metrc in South Dakota’s medical cannabis program 
prior to your purchase of that cannabis. 

Providing an email if needed, MCQuestions@state.sd.us. 

 

 

Please feel free to contact support at support@metrc.com or 877-566-6506 with 
any questions. 
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